Evergreen Chapter

American Society for Public Administration

Board of Directors Meeting

April 26, 2007

Columbia Center, Seattle 

Present: Vice-President Mary VanVerst , Brian Estes, Monica McCallum, Steve Benowitz, Nick Peyton, Dave Broom, R. Peggy Smith.

Mary Van Verst, Vice-President called the meeting to order at 5:30pm.   There were two members, Steve and Peggy, who attended this meeting via telephone.

Secretary Report

The Minutes of March 29, 2007 were review. There were several editorial corrections made, and they will be distributed to the Board for final approval. 

Treasurer Report

Brian reported that there has been no major change since the last meeting. We have a checking balance of approximately $300 and a Savings balance of approximately $3,800.

The annual re-certification of our Chapter as an ASPA Local Chapter is under way.  As part of this, we need an audit soon after our books close at the end of June.  Brian and J. Paul and Dave will be handling this.

 Program Committee

Steve provided an update on the upcoming Career Fair.  King County has joined in the planning.  Their representative, Roselyn, has offered helpful advice. The planning committee also plans to reach out to the City of Seattle.

Holding this event at the Seattle Center is currently under discussion.  Either the Fisher Pavilion or Northwest Rooms are likely locations. The NW Rooms can hold 50 employer tables. The initial idea is $250 per table request could be increased to $300 or more. The tentative date is October 29, 2007. It is not yet known whether or not a deposit will be necessary.

There are now discussions with Evans School Placement Office for an Internship position to support this event.  In addition, the committee is thinking they will reach out to business for support, in exchange for publicity. The ASPA Evergreen Web Site will announce the event and have links to participants' web sites.

There is a possibility of committee members presenting a seminar during the day to provide participants with job-search techniques.

Steve will send out minutes from committee meeting.

Membership Committee

Nick will be following the same process used last year to seek Board Member Nominees.  The result of this process will be a slate of nominees for Board vacancies.    Mary volunteered to help, building on her experience from last year.

Calendar and Administrative Items

Dave reminded people that the Public Service Academy breakfast, which is their major fundraiser for “non-academic” activities, will be held on May 22, at 7:30am.  The Governor will be giving the keynote speech.  Persons interested in attending can contact Dave for further details.

Dave reported on the National ASPS Strategic Planning effort, which is currently underway.  There will be lots of opportunities for members-at-large to give suggestions for adding new programs or strengthening current ones.  There is an on-line survey that is one of those opportunities.

Mary noted that she had received an invitation to meet with the Hyogo Cultural Group and a representative from TESC. The purpose of the meeting would be to talk about future cooperative activities, such as having more students come to visit the Puget Sound area this summer.

NEXT MEETING:
Thursday, May 24, 2007




Location to be determined

Respectfully submitted,

R. Peggy Smith

Secretary

